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A Message from Mayor Amy Wilczynski. . . 

Amy
Warm regards,

Mayor Amy Wilczynski

A monthly electronic newsletter 
to keep residents informed.  

Please encourage friends and 
neighbors to sign up for Constant 

Contact by Clicking Here

Allendale The Borough of 

May 2023May 2023
Happenings

Lots going on in Allendale as we approach the summer months.

Veolia started the installation of the temporary PFOS filtration system on New Street last month. The anticipated finish 
date is around Labor Day and this system will be in place for approximately 3 years while the permanent system is being 
built.

PSE&G continues with its pipe replacement project throughout town. Residents will receive notification in advance if 
their street is affected and communication between all parties has been successful. 

Lee Memorial Library hosted over 100 residents at their ‘Newcomers Meet & Greet”. We have had an influx of new 
residents since Covid and this was a great opportunity for our new neighbors to meet and learn about the library and 
other organizations in town. If you would like to support the library and all their fabulous programs-click on link.  
Donate (paypal.com)

Spring Cleaning Day was held on May 20th at Borough Hall. There was electronics recycling, paper shredding, Rx 
drug takeback, a food drive, and more! The John Fell House also hosted a clothing drive. We also sold rain barrels and 
composting bins. Thank you Allendale Green Team for organizing!

Please see other sections of this newsletter for more information on the 220 development.

I had my first coffee with the Mayor and had lots of residents stop by. Many asked for another and I am happy to 
accommodate! Stay tuned for dates.  I am always available if you have questions. Feel free to email me anytime and make 
sure you say hello and introduce yourself if you see me around town.

Allendale groups will be proudly marching again this year at our Memorial Day parade starting at 9:30 followed by our 
ceremony at Memorial Park at 10:15 honoring the men and women who died while serving in the U.S. military. There 
will be refreshments served at the firehouse after the ceremony.

Lastly, I am sad to say that Allendale recently lost one of our icons. Stiles Thomas passed at age 99, he lived 95 or his 99 
years in Allendale. Most know Stiles as an avid environmentalist and birder, and that he was. He is responsible for saving 
the Celery Farm among countless other conservation contributions. He was a WWII vet and many will remember him 
proudly walking year after year in the Memorial Day parade in the same boots he wore as a paratrooper. 

He was funny, genuine, charming, and kind. He was a friend and I will miss him.

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC2VzDPNPMBuvHA99oZBs_AA
https://www.facebook.com/AllendaleNJBorough
https://www.paypal.com/donate/?cmd=_s-xclick&hosted_button_id=8MN6FPZTPJ92A&source=url






Parade Route:
Starts at Myrtle Ave. & Pittis Ave through Downtown
Right onto De Mercurio Dr. - Right onto W. Orchard St.
Left onto Park Ave. to Memorial Park.  



Quick Notes... 

All tree removals, whether dead or alive, 
for trees 6 inches in diameter or more at 

a height of 4 feet, require a permit.

Please apply for a permit on the 
Allendale Borough website.

220/230 West Crescent Update
(formerly Black Millwork)

The building of the 70 rentals at 220 West Crescent Ave (front portion of Black Millwork) is going up at lightning 
speed. You can see the units and the courtyard from the street. The rental units are owned and operated by 
Hampshire. Residents who are interested to rent a unit are sending in their names and I am happy to pass this list 
on to the developer. I do not have prices at this time.

The Borough’s Community Center will be directly in front 
(actually attached) to these rentals. The Borough will own 
our Community Center and owns the land that it sits on.

The building of the new Municipal Community Center 
will commence once the Borough goes to bid, we are so 
close! 

The entire facility at 220 West Crescent will be a community 
center with one half being a gym for fitness and physical activity and the other half being an open space for 
meetings. There will also be a commercial kitchen. The building will be one story now and skillfully designed with 
optionality, meaning, if a second story ever needs to be added in the future, it can be easily adapted.
 

The current administrative and building offices at Borough Hall at 500 W. Crescent will remain there as well as the 
Borough Council Chambers.  Lee Memorial Library will also remain in its space at 500 W. Crescent.  
 

We are also navigating through a $750,000 HUD grant that we received from the state to help offset costs.
 

The Borough closed on the back building (230 West Crescent) last year which currently functions as a small 
warehouse.

https://www.allendalenj.gov/construction-zoning-office/pages/tree-removal-permits
https://www.allendalenj.gov/construction-zoning-office/pages/tree-removal-permits


NJ Parent Link
www.njparentlink.nj.gov 

Navigate Parenthood, Navigate New Jersey.

Updates have been made to the NJ Parent Link website to highlight & prioritize content & 
hyperlinks to youth suicide, crisis & mental health lifelines, helplines, services and resources:

Youth Mental Health & School/Home Partnership Resources:

NJ Parent Link - Older Siblings, Teens & Young Adults
https://www.nj.gov/njparentlink/developmental/older/

NJ Parent Link Special Situations
https://www.nj.gov/njparentlink/services/special/

 

Boy Scout Ben Peare is currently a Life Scout and Eagle Scout Candidate from 
Troop 59 in Allendale. He is asking for donations for his Eagle Scout Project. 
For this project, he is going to be constructing historical markers for the following 
sites, all located in Allendale:

•	 The John Fell House

•	 The Tollgate House Well on Franklin Turnpike

•	 Recreation Park where it’s rumored that Babe Ruth once played in a baseball 

game and smashed a home run into the scoreboard

•	 The Crestwood Lake Swingset that dates back to the 1930’s

•	 And the site in downtown Allendale where the trolley tracks used to be when 

there was a trolley that ran on a regular basis

The markers will consist of a post, anchored into the ground, and a wood base with a plaque resting 
on top. On the plaque will be a write-up of some of the history of the site and a picture. 

“Allendale may be a small town, but it is rich in history and many residents aren’t aware of all the cool 
things that have happened here and existed over the years. I also intend to reach out to Hillside and 
Brookside Schools, the grammar and middle school, and let them know once my project is complete 
so that when they do their walk-around Allendale tours they’ll be sure to include these sites.” Said 
Ben

If you would like to donate to cover the cost of all the materials, checks can be mailed to 477 Hillside 
Avenue Allendale NJ 07401. Please make them payable to Troop 59 and be sure to write Benjamin 
Peare Eagle Project in the memo line. If you prefer, payments can be sent via Venmo to 
@b_peare1018. Please know that any and all donations will be greatly appreciated. 

https://www.nj.gov/njparentlink/
https://www.nj.gov/njparentlink/developmental/older/
https://www.nj.gov/njparentlink/services/special/


HELP WANTED 
Summer / Seasonal DPW Laborer Positions 

Both F/T or P/T possibilities
•	 Help Prepping Ballfields

•	 General Maintenance Duties
•	 Landscaping Experience Helpful

Ideal job for High School Senior or College student
          Send completed employee application (found on-line) 

Email - Attn. DPW assistant Mrs. Kim Olivieri
kimolivieri@allendalenj.gov

https://www.allendalenj.gov/sites/g/files/vyhlif6901/f/uploads/application_for_employment.pdf
mailto:kimolivieri%40allendalenj.gov?subject=


Allendale Allendale 
Police Department Police Department 

$20 / hour$20 / hour

Per-diem Positions oPen now!Per-diem Positions oPen now!

work times during normal school days:work times during normal school days:
7:45 am to 9:00 am7:45 am to 9:00 am

11:15 am to 12:45 am11:15 am to 12:45 am
3:00 Pm to 4:00 Pm3:00 Pm to 4:00 Pm

relief/fill in guards can elect to cover all three relief/fill in guards can elect to cover all three 
times or one or two! every bit helPs!  training, times or one or two! every bit helPs!  training, 

equiPment, and Periodic Physical included!equiPment, and Periodic Physical included!

contact the allendale Police at info@allendalePd.org contact the allendale Police at info@allendalePd.org or or 
201-825-1900 for more information or to aPPly!201-825-1900 for more information or to aPPly!

be a Part of our team!be a Part of our team!
contribute to the safety of our children!contribute to the safety of our children!

become an allendale school crossing guard!become an allendale school crossing guard!



Primary Election 2023
Tuesday, June 6th  
6am to 8pm

District 1:  
Fire House
District 2: 
Borough Hall Council Chambers
District 3: 
Borough Hall Council Chambers
District 4: 
Borough Hall Quilt Room 

Bergen County has 
New Voting Machines!

Voting in Bergen County 
is as easy as 1 2 3:

Click HERE to Learn More About the New Voting Machines 

Information on Early Voting Locations 
- Primary 2023 - CLICK HERE

Ballot Drop Box Locations 
CLICK HERE

https://www.co.bergen.nj.us/superintendent-of-elections-temp/voting-instructions
https://www.co.bergen.nj.us/board-of-elections/early-voting-locations
https://www.co.bergen.nj.us/board-of-elections/ballot-dropbox-locations


   

 

May 21 – 27 is EMS Week.  This year, the national theme is “Where Emergency Care Begins” 
and allows you to pause to thank paramedics, EMTs and the EMS workforce for their service.    

The men and women who volunteer in the Allendale Volunteer Ambulance Corps are merely a 
phone call away when help is needed most. And even when situations are dangerous, tense—
even dire—our EMTs and crew seem unflappable and know just what to do because they are 
well trained and experienced.  
  
However, we don’t work alone.  The Emergency Medical system has a huge variety of 
services:  From the doctors and nurses in emergency rooms and trauma centers, to the EMTs, 
and paramedics who undergo thousands of hours of training in life-saving tactics and 
protocols.  These medical professionals all have specific emergency training that is absolutely 
essential.  EMS teams also include ambulance drivers, helicopter pilots, police, dispatchers, 
and numerous other professionals.    
 
If you have ever had a medical emergency, you already know how important and helpful the 
Allendale Ambulance Corps is. When someone is suffering a life-threatening trauma, the first 
few minutes are critical and can be the difference between life and death. Each year, the 
effective action of our Corps and the EMS system we partner with can stabilize a person’s 
condition—and even resuscitate them—while they transport the patient to a hospital or 
trauma center for more advanced care. 
  
Allendale Volunteer  Ambulance Corps is always looking for more members.  Training is 
free.  Please call us at 201-587-4008  or email membership@allendaleambulance.org to start 
the process today!    
 



Allendale History Fred Litt
Borough Historian

Allendale Post Office
Upon the opening of the new train depot in 1848, Allendale 

still had no post office. The mail was given to the railroad 

station agent and you called for it. The United States Post 
Office in Allendale was officially established on November 
11, 1869.  It was located in the Erie Railroad Station and 
the Station Master, Smith Roswell, was also the Postmaster. 
Roswell served as Postmaster for 20 years.

In 1889 R. V. Ackerman, grandfather of Mrs. Herbert Winter, 
became Postmaster. Mrs. C. D. Mallinson, Mr. Ackerman’s 
daughter, said she could remember sorting and distributing 

mail in her father’s general store, which adjoined the Ackerman home on Allendale Avenue, now Park Avenue. 
These were the days of pot-bellied stoves and cracker barrels in the general store.

The next site of the Post Office was where the Allendale Hotel now stands.  Louis Rossner was Postmaster. Mr. 
Rossner was appointed by John Wanamaker, Postmaster General, in 1889.  He served for two years, and then H. 
Upham had charge for one year.  

This brings us to 1893, when S. J. Van Blarcom was appointed. No records are available to tell us where the Post 
Office was during his term.  In 1897 A. Krause was appointed, and again the Railroad Station served as Post Office. 
The station was then on the east side of the tracks and here Mr. Krause served for three years.  

Then, in 1902, while M. McDermott was Postmaster, the Station was moved across the tracks to its present location 
and the Post Office was taken along. Mr. McDermott served from 1902 to 1914. John W. Winter took over in 1914 
and the Office was moved to a portion of the Winter & Christopher Store, then located where our present Office is 
situated. During the years from 1886 to 1917, Abe Ackerman carted mail from the Allendale Post Office to Saddle 
River, 31 years of continuous service. In 1920 Postmaster W. G. Z. Critchley had the Office moved to 79 West 
Allendale Avenue. Allendale’s only Postmistress, Louise Kelly, was appointed in 1936 and the Office was moved to 
the west portion of the Winter Bros. building where it remained until the spring of 1963.  Mrs. Kelly was followed 
by her husband, John J. Kelly, in 1938, then Frank A. Farrell, 1942-1959. William Anderson was acting Postmaster 
until 1960, when Charles H. Schubert, took over. 

At special dedication services on Saturday, June 8, 1963, at 2:00 PM, the present 
building was opened for business with a total of fifteen employees. Representative 
William B. Widnall (R., Seventh District) was the featured speaker. Mayor Robert I. 
Newman and Postal Services Officer William Popaca also spoke. The new building 
is next door to the previous post office which served the borough for 27 years; The 
new building is twice as large. The post office was opened for business on May 27th. New post office building dedicated 

June 8, 1963.

Allendale rail station at Erie Plaza, circa 1910. 
Notice Post Office sign on building.





Garbage & Recycling Reminders 
•	 All items should be put out starting at 6pm the night before the scheduled collection.
•	 Building materials and wood pallets are not collected by our garbage contractor. You must 

make your own arrangements to dispose of them. 

•	 You must schedule a one-time, courtesy move-out pickup with info@AllendaleNJ.gov at least 
4 WEEKS in advance. No metal, electronics, or recyclable materials collected. 

•	 Remember to make sure that the lids are securely on top of your cans, especially garbage. This 
will help keep wildlife at bay.

 GARBAGE
•	 Household kitchen, office and bathroom 

trash
•	 Styrofoam

BULKY TRASH
•	 Furniture
•	 Carpeting
•	 Non-metal items
•	 Windows/mirrors/pane glass must be 

taped with an “X”

RECYCLING 
Container One:
•	 Newspapers and inserts
•	  Junk mail, envelopes, office, notebook, 

construction paper
•	 Smooth and corrugated cardboard
•	 Glossy magazines and catalogs
•	 Soft covered books and telephone books
•	 Non-metallic wrapping paper and greeting 

cards
•	 Shredded paper
•	 Brown grocery bags
Container Two:
•	 Food and beverage containers
•	 Plastic containers with a recycling code 1, 

2, 5, 7
•	 Aluminum cans, foil
•	 Aseptic packaging (ex: soup, milk 

containers)
•	 Metal cans and empty aerosol cans
•	 Green, clear and brown glass bottles and jars
** Please note that there are 2 separate trucks that 
pick up recyclables.

METAL
•	 Anything that is least 75% metal
•	 Artificial Holiday Trees

•	 Collection containers can be no 
larger than 30 gallons.  

•	 Bulk Trash must be placed on the 
curb and not placed in the road.

•	 Food containers being recycled need 
to be rinsed and cleaned before you 
dispose. 

•	 Soiled pizza boxes are garbage and 
NOT recyclable.  

mailto:info%40allendalenj.gov?subject=




Visit www.bcua.org for full details

2023 Household Hazardous Waste 
(HHW) Collections

Bergen County Campgaw Reservation
200 Campgaw Rd., Mahwah

Saturday, May 13, 2023
Saturday, July 15, 2023

Saturday, September 9, 2023
 Bergen Community College

400 Paramus Rd., Paramus
Sunday, April 16, 2023
Sunday, June 11, 2023

Sunday, October 15, 2023
HHW event collection hours are 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. (rain or shine)

2023 Document Shredding, Electronics 
Recycling and Tire Recycling

  Bergen Community College
400 Paramus Rd., Paramus

Sunday, April 30, 2023
Saturday, August 12, 2023

 
Bergen County Campgaw Reservation

200 Campgaw Rd., Mahwah
Saturday, June 3, 2023

Sunday, October 1, 2023

Document shredding, electronics and tire recycling event collection hours are 

9:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. (rain or shine)

2023 COMPOST PERMIT
NOW ON SALE!  

Permits cost $30.00. Applications can be filled out online at 

WWW.ALLENDALENJ.GOV

COMPOST SITE 2023 SEASON
APRIL 2ND to DECEMBER 10TH 

http://www.bcua.org
https://www.allendalenj.gov/recycling-garbage/pages/compost-site-grass-brush-branches


ADMINISTRATION, CLERK’S OFFICE, 
BOARD OF HEALTH, & TAX ASSESSOR’S OFFICE

Ron Kistner, Administrative Officer 
RonKistner@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 501

Linda L. Cervino, Clerk 
LindaCervino@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 216 

Amanda Richards, Administrative Assistant
AmandaRichards@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 218

John Gil, Director of Communication 
JohnGil@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 211

 Angela Mattiace, Tax Assessor 
AngelaMattiace@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 210 

Health Department
HealthDept@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 211 

VITAL STATISTICS RECORDS 
(marriage licenses, death and birth certificates)

Northwest Bergen Regional Health Commission 201-445-7217 

BUILDING DEPARTMENT 
Linda Garofalo, Technical Assistant  

LindaGarofalo@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 201
Anthony Hackett, Construction Official 

CodeOfficial@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 208

LAND USE, ENGINEERING, & PROPERTY MAINTENANCE
Linda Garofalo, Land Use Administrator 

LindaGarofalo@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 212 
Mike Limatola, PMO

mikelimatola@allendalenj.gov

TAX & FINANCE OFFICE
Alison Altano, CFO 

AlisonAltano@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 205 
Gina Wittmaack, Tax Collector 

GinaWittmaack@AllendaleNJ.gov OR Ext. 206 

ALLENDALE MUNICIPAL COURT 
Rose Novelli-Salyer, Court Administrator 

novellir@ho-ho-kusboro.com OR 201-652-0699 



@AllendaleNJBorough 
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Mayor & Council 
Amy Wilczynski, Mayor 
AmyWilczynski@AllendaleNJ.gov

Liz Homan, Council President 
LizHoman@AllendaleNJ.gov

Chair – Water, Sewer and Public Utilities Committee
Member of Administration, Finance and Human Resources Committee

Joseph Daloisio, Councilman 
JosephDaloisio@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Land Use & Construction Code Committee
Member of Facilities, Parks and Recreation Committee

Susanne Lovisolo, Councilwoman 
SusanneLovisolo@AllendaleNJ.gov

Chair – Administration, Finance and Human Resources Committee
Member of Land Use & Construction Code Committee

Ed O’Connell, Councilman 
EdwardOConnell@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Public Works Committee
Member of Public Safety Committee

Matt O’Toole, Councilman 
MatthewOToole@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Public Safety Committee
Member of Public Works Committee

Tyler Yaccarino, Councilman
TylerYaccarino@AllendaleNJ.gov 

Chair – Facilities, Parks and Recreation Committee 
Member of Water, Sewer and Public Utilities Committee

http://www.allendalenj.gov

